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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely. 
   

	17.06/20 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Watkins, Newport and Amos and South Gloucestershire Councillor Jon Hunt.
18.06/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne South Gloucestershire Council planning committee. Cllr Bowles regarding the item of making Cleeve Wood Road one way. 
19.06/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4 May – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow.
20.06/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 4 and 18 May - Noted.
21.06/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 18 May – Noted
22.06/20 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts and approve any recommendations.

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.

.
Matters Arising
The insurance company has been contacted regarding insuring the new mower for Hambrook Sports Club. Information was needed from the club regarding where it was stored and it appears they need to update the door lock of the garage and install a fire extinguisher. They will advise us when this is done and the insurance company has been informed.
The Siltex was administered to the pond on 25th May by A E Fisheries.  A meeting was held with the wall contractor Colin McMullen on the 26th May. He has advised he can start work on the 15th June. The Clerk has advised South Gloucestershire Council who has agreed to work with the contractor to carry out a coordinated repair.   

There have been further incidents at Monks Pool. The fence was repaired and a day later one of the new slats removed. The gate was removed again on the bank holiday weekend but the neighbouring house has details of the vehicle on their CCTV and this has been given to the police. South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted again regarding the gate and they have advised they will see if they can get something better put on the gate hinges if the gates are their responsibility, which they are still investigating. Regarding the entrance on the Old Gloucester Road, if a bridle gate was put in in they are 5ft wide and a quad would still get through.  The only other thing would be a horse stile. They are worried this is not a good idea as it is so close to the main road and horses could try to jump it. Clerk will remind South Gloucestershire Council again to ascertain who owns the wooden gate by the church.
Following feedback from local residents, an email has been sent to South Gloucestershire Council regarding the speed limit on the Bristol Road at Hambrook asking them to reconsider reviewing this to reduce it to 30mph and we are waiting for a response.
Confirmation has been received from South Gloucestershire Council that the building of the new school at Frenchay has been delayed due to problems securing contractors during the COVID 19 outbreak. Cllr Whatley queried if it was the case that the access to the school had been made narrower and if the rebuilding of the road by the stable block will be redone before the school is built. Cllr Jones advised he will check with South Glos.  
The Early Years Nursery has advised it does not think it is going to be able to open until possibly September due to the amount of restrictions that would need to be put in place. The Greenfield Club are waiting to see what action the local schools take before making a definite decision.   

Following discussions in the F&GP meeting the 1 year saver with the Nationwide has been opened, although unfortunately within the space of 12 hours the rate had dropped to 0.4% from 0.75%. The Cambridge has now also advised their rate has dropped to 0.1%. Members agreed to move the money in the Cambridge Building Society to their 1 year Saver with an interest rate of 0.85%. 

South Gloucestershire Council has launched a public consultation on its draft of the Council Plan for 2020-2024. The plan is based on 4 key priorities which will determine the Council’s policies and decision making. Feedback can be given on line until 26 July.   

Due to Coranavirus the gardening club will not be able to plant the area opposite the Coop in Winterbourne. The Clerk suggested this could be planted with some evergreen drought resistant plants. Due its position there is an ongoing problem with watering. Cllr Brain suggested the Winterbourne gardening club could contact the Royal Horticultural Society to ask their advice on what sort of plants would thrive best there.  

Cllr Kembery has been contacted by Cllr Jon Hunt with regard to the possibility of SGC making the route from Frenchay to Downend via Cleeve Wood Road one way and adding a cycle/pedestrian path. Cllr Bowles temporarily left the meeting while this discussion took place. All 4 Frenchay members have engaged with local residents via social media and an email database to engage to seek views on which way the one way system will flow. Of the residents who are in favour of this potential scheme the overwhelming majority want the direction to be from Frenchay to Downend. Cllr Brain questioned that although this advises what Frenchay residents want, what about the views of Downend. It was explained this would be determined by Jon Hunt, South Glos councillor for Frenchay and Downend. If this is agreed by South Gloucestershire Council it could be carried out quite quickly using funds available from government emergency funding. It was noted that although many people appear to be in favour, it is probable that if the works do proceed there could still 
be complaints. Clerk will contact Jon Hunt to confirm the Parish Council is in favour of making the road one way.  
 

We have yet to have a response from Huntercombe Group on the car park in Frenchay by the museum or a response from Phil Morgan, NBHT. Clerk and Cllr Kembery to chase up.
Cllr Whatley advised Frenchay Museum are in the process of submitting a revised application for the works they want to carry out and it has been noted in this that there will be extra car parking spaces available, and Cllr Kembery confirmed that was still the case. 
23.06/20 – Consideration of wild flower planting and replacement trees in Frenchay

Residents in Frenchay have raised concerns regarding a couple of local trees which were removed. It has been confirmed to them this was done following recommendations in a tree survey which identified them as being diseased. They are keen for replacement trees to be planted and they have been asked to suggest what type of trees they would like to see. 

Suggestions have also been put forward for a wild flower meadow to be planted. One suggestion for the location is the land where the old tennis courts were. There are areas in Frenchay where there is very little top soil which needs to be taken into consideration. Frenchay councillors will consult locally and feedback suggested sites.        
24.06/20– Items from the Public
None

25.06/20 – Items from Members
Frenchay Common is being very well used in the current situation and this has resulted in the bins overflowing. It was suggested a new bin should be sited by the BBQ area and this will be discussed at the next F&GP meeting. Clerk will ask South Gloucestershire Council if it’s possible for any extra collections although this might be unlikely at the moment as their resources are already stretched.  
Cllr Climmer advised the grassed area for the wildflowers on the small common at Hambrook is starting to grow and blue hearts have been placed there which show it’s being left for wild flowers.

Cllr Whatley thanked Cllr Kembery for contacting Kelly Huggins at South Gloucestershire Council to request some further signage to reinforce the 20mph limit in Frenchay and also the speed visor on Beckspool Road.

26.06/20 - AOB

None
Meeting concluded 7.48pm.
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